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Mayor Pro Tem JoAnn Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, and Ronnie Moore.  Dawn Davis was absent.  
Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, and City Attorney Dean Roggio.
Council Member Moore gave the invocation and Mayor Pro Tem Wilson led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson noted that Taps had begun new routes in the area for medical and shopping trips.
Consent Agenda

City Secretary Angie Young addressed the Administrative Report including a report from ISO and explained our ISO rating and its significance Resubmit a claim to FEMA on WWTP. Went over categories and rough amounts of funding  City Secretary Young spoke on behalf of Public Works, noting that they are still smoke testing but have not uncovered much and that the vac truck is fixed will be ready to use and will decrease the need to hire out for services.  Council Member Moore asked to make sure there is training session on truck.  Fire Chief Fitch spoke on the Fire Department report noting that while November was busy is has been quiet lately.  He also announced a new member, Dylan Green, who is also an EMT.  He also commented on the fire ISO rating as it pertains to fire protection and how it affects insurance costs.  Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  Council Member Moore also made a motion to approve the minutes of November 3, 2015, November 12, 2015, and November 16, 2015.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  
Old Business
City Secretary Angie Young addressed the status of inquiries regarding payroll outsourcing.  She explained cost analysis that was presented to council.  There were two quotes on this service, one from Intuit and one from Wells Fargo.  The specific services included in both package were listed as well as the costs and savings.  Secretary Young noted that Wells Fargo was a little bit higher but the service is local.   Council member Moore said he likes the idea Moore likes the idea and made a motion to approve using the payroll service offered by Wells Fargo and Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.   
New Business
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson announced that there are no new applications for the Parks & Recreation Board.  Board Member Chip Kowalski said he has an application for an individual that they have invited to their next meeting but they still need more.  
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said he have a substantial bill from our previous engineer for work that may not have been approved.  Mayor Pittman met with them and they did remove a portion but there is still a lot and we need to look at to see what we need to do.  Council Member Moore said he has not seen anything on the bill that he feels was approved.  The work for sewer plant repairs and potential sale of serer plant was not approved, they were told to stop working on it and they did not.  He knows we told them do not proceed and they did anyway.  Council Member Moore made a motion to table the item pending discussion with the city attorney and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Chip Kowalski gave a final accounting for the Fall Festival.  He said he sat down with Angie Young and went over what was actually spent.  He noted that the Park Board not formed until July so they got a late start and did not get as many donations and sponsors as they had hoped. There were also extra expenses this year but they did save money on business cards and they built a booth that can be reused.  Some of the big expenses were the generators, chair rentals, and the games they rented were not as popular as they had hoped and they spent more on prizes than they needed.  He said the bottom line was a loss of $4320.01 but also reiterated that the parks account is mostly funded by hotel motel tax and they are limited by what that money can be used on.  There was $600.00 for donations that is usually $2000.00, and the fundraisers total $2,218.00 total expense $6,900.00 which was actually under budget.  Council member Moore said they did a great job.  Sam Eason asked about how the hotel motel tax can be spent.  Council advised that they have to fill beds and they cannot even use it to build parks, also our population restricts what we can do with it.  Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said we could hold tournaments and use the money for that but not to build the fields.  Deborah Becraft commented on the budget for the Veteran’s Day ceremonies and also to the beginning of the new Rhome Veteran’s group.  
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said they had a set aside $20,000 for repairs to the police station.  One group came in and did a small part but never finished.  Council Member Moore got involved and found someone to do it and he also did a lot of it himself.   He said that someone bid it and could not do it for the amount they bid so he found a guy to do it.  He said they remodeled the entrance and stripped out the entire mold and remodeled two bathrooms.  The total spent was $5,900.00 so they saved about $6000.00.
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said Mayor Pittman sent email to all Department Heads and asked each to cut 3% from their budget and everyone did.  Mayor Pittman also did a printout of the budget with the cuts highlighted.  Accounting fees have by cut $12,000.00, street repairs have been cut by $10,000.00 to be $115,000.00.  Wages have been cut by $32,000.00, the court clerk from full time to part time   PD equipment down by $13,000.00, gasoline was cut a little bit, and police uniforms have been cut as well.
The Fire Department has taken out immunizations, more of the training costs will be covered more by grants and gas has also been cut.  For the Parks Board they have projected $11,765.00 for fundraisers.  

Mayor Pro Tem Wilson address the need to approve a $.50 cent raise for Officer Adair and to also make it retroactive  Moore said it is only right to do this if we promised the man and he will make a motion to approve it.   Council member Robison said that as a council we agreed to sit down and do raises on merit and wants a workshop for this.   Council Member Becraft seconded the motion and to also make it retroactive.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Next Mayor Pro Tem addressed a raise for the City Secretary; she has been with us a year and she was promised a $2000.00 raise.  She noted the she works lots of extra shifts for meetings and that she works lots of extra hours.  She would like to recommend a $2000.00 raise be given retroactive and a $2000.00 raise given on here anniversary date.   Council Member Moore made a motion that we stand by our word and that we also make it retroactive.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Mayor Pro Tem Wilson also She noted that she would like to also see that the City Secretary be given a contract.  It will be no more money and but good continuity.  Council Member Moore said he thinks we should do this.  Council Member Robison said it is a good idea and put the validity where it needs to go.  City Attorney Roggio suggested that council wait on a motion until a contract has been presented.  
Shawn Holliman addressed the issue of speed bumps on School Road.  What is there is ineffective; from 4:30-6:00 people cut off the access road and come down School Road.  He has brought it up in the past as a safety issue.  He offered to put them in himself.  Mayor Pro Tem agreed with Mr. Holliman.  Mr. Holliman would like them place at School Road and First Street and also at School Road and Second Street.  He noted that since there are new homes on School Road that one be placed at Morris and School Road as well.  Vehicles pick up speed as they come down the hill and then up.  Council Member Moore said he also agrees and said he also said the Police Department has the authority to o a traffic study and get this done.  Council Member Robison asked what the speed limit is; Mr. Holliman said it is 25 mph.  Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said it is our responsibility to make it as safe as we can.  Mr. Holliman fears it will only get worse when Taco Casa is open.  
Fire Chief Darrell Fitch addressed updating the ordinance that addresses cost recovery for the Fire Department.  He said this like permitting fees but they would like to add additional fees and also to go with a different company.  HE said they are basic fees like when they respond to a motor vehicle accident.  He noted that the current= company contract expires on December 31st, 2015.  The new company will have set fees.  These fees are billed to the insurance company.  Council Member Moore made a motion to amend this ordinance to allow the new fees and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.   Chief Fitch noted that residents are not charged these fees when they respond to fire calls.  

Fire Chief Fitch also addressed the repairs to the fire station.  He said they are going to hold off on these repairs in lieu of the budget cuts.  Council Member Robison said if we are diligent we can get it done and the electrical needs to be updated and the weather stripping on the doors.  They want to build two rooms and build a lobby for brochures and such it will probably be $3-4000.00 to do this.   Mayor pro Tem Wilson said for them to let them know when they are ready.  
Fire Chief Fitch said he got an email about the use of the old school building.  He said the library was going to be charged a lot to remodel their building and wanted to look into this.  He said he did not feel comfortable with the building be used in the condition it is in, not even for storage.  He said it would take hundreds of thousands to clean up the building.  He said he thought the library might have to spend that much to renovate the current library.  Mayor Pro Tem said she was approached about renovating it and using it for all city offices.  Chief Fitch recommends leaving the façade and demolishing the rest, but there would still be hazardous materials that would have to be removed.  Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said at one time the city was told it would take $60,000.00 to abate the asbestos.   Chief Fitch said he would get with the City Secretary on this issue.  
Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said there are some conflicts in our policy manual.  City Secretary Young explained that due to small staff there are not always enough staff for people to take time off.  She gave an example of public works crew working without a director for four months and those with over 120 hours will lose the time they can’t take.  Mayor pro Tem asked for suggestions.  City Secretary Young said the Department heads need to review time accruals on a quarterly basis to try and avoid this.   She also suggested setting conditions that must be approved by the Department Head in order for them to keep it, such as a vacancy in a department for 60 days or more.  She also suggested paying this time out if the employee is unable to take it and that it be paid at straight time.  Mayor Pro Tem said with the vacancy we have saved money that could be used to pay these hours or roll them over or a combination of both.  Council Member Robison made a motion table this discussion until the next meeting under Executive Session.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Mayor pro Tem said she thinks it is very important to start the progress to look at a bond.  She said we need to be talking with our engineers.  She said the only time to do a bond election is May or November and asked council to start thinking about what we need to do.  She noted that our streets are bad off as well as some water and sewer problems.  She also noted that a grant would be better.  She said Jacob & Martin would give us the data.  Robison said numbers don’t go very far for total reconstruction of the roads that it would take approximately a $650,000 bond to accomplish this.  He also said would like to see volunteer group to form a committee to review streets and develop what and where the needs are.  Mr. Robison said he thought it would take about $175,000.00 to rebuild the sewer plants as well.  Mayor Pro Tem Wilson said our engineers are looking into getting grants but that grants for roads are hard to get but we will look at grants first.  
Executive Session
At 8:34pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 9:32pm reconvened into Regular Session

Council Member Robison made a motion to offer the position of Public Works Supervisor to Lance Petty.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Adjourn

At 9:34 Council Member Becraft made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
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